Minutes of April, 2018 Public Board Meeting, of the Pelican Bay Property Owners Association
1. The meeting began at 3:00 pm, called to order by President Sanchez.
1. Present were 5 board members and 21 association members.  Board members present were:
	
	Robert P. Sanchez, President
	Ted Raia, Vice President
Mark English, Secretary
	John Domenie, Treasurer
Pat Florestano
Toni St Germain

1. President Sanchez determined that a quorum was present and moved to approve the March 9, 2018 board minutes. Motion passed.
 
1. Treasurer Domenie gave the Treasurer’s report.  The current cash balances in our bank accounts total at Iberia Bank Savings $30,656.69, Iberia Bank checking $27,238.64 and the Iberia Bank CD $150,000.00. 

1. Member Comments
4. Kathy Kramer updated the PBPOA regarding the roofing issue she is having at her home in Bay Villas. At this time her HOA has not approved the application for reroofing and suggested she send the reports she received from three different local roofing companies recommending to the Pelican Bay Foundation master HOA that the whole roof be replaced.
4. Hank Rossi gave a update on the Crayton Pathway Initiative where pedestrians and cyclists transit from Pelican Bay going south and back into Pelican Bay going north. This passageway would not permit use by motor vehicles. At this time all HOA Presidents in Pelican Bay are against the pathway. The PBPOA moved to support the effort to endorse a proposal to keep the pathway closed. Motion Passed.
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]MAG president Peter Duggan gave an update on the upcoming lecture with FGCU’s Department of Marine and Ecological Sciences discussing the effects of Hurricane Irma on our coast. Duggan said the dredging is still an issue with Clam Bay. The county is not going to proceed with Pressure Equalized Modules as a way of beach re-nourishment.
4. Susan O’Brian updated the board on the Pelican Bay Services Divisions annual assessment meeting with the possibility of a 56% increase. O’Brien updated the members that the pathway lights have been replaced with LED lights.

1. Committee Reports
5. President Sanchez reported that there will be renovations at the Community Center during the summer months. Collier County has continued with the repairs on the pathways. 
5. The South Beach option 2 is confirmed. 

1. New Business
6. Secretary English reported that the Waterside charity event has been canceled and is looking for an alternative at this time.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:30 PM.
Next PBPOA board meeting is scheduled for May 10th at 3:00 PM at the PB Community Center.
